
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Town Hall 
High Street 
Lewes  
East Sussex    
BN7 2QS 
 01273 471469  Fax: 01273 480919 
 info@lewes-tc.gov.uk 
 www.lewes-tc.gov.uk  
 

LEWES 
TOWN 
COUNCIL 

To: Cllrs Catlin (Wischhusen); Dean; Eiloart; Li; Milner; Murray (S); O’Keeffe 
 
 

A Meeting of the Working party formed to address traffic-related issues in Lewes will be held on 
Tuesday 26th July 2011, in the Yarrow Room, Town Hall, Lewes at 11:30am which you are 
requested to attend. 
 S Brigden,Town Clerk 
 7th July 2011 

 
AGENDA 
 
 

1. ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN 

To elect a Chairman for the Working Party. 

2. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE: 

To receive apologies from members of the working-party who are unable to attend. 

3. MEMBER’S DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST: 

To note declarations of any personal or prejudicial interests in matters on this agenda. 

4. MINUTES 

To agree minutes of the meeting held on 16th December 2010   (attached page 3) 

5. PUBLIC QUESTION TIME  

To receive any questions from members of the public. 

6. BUSINESS OF THE MEETING 

To continue the work of previous meetings, in assessing practical issues involved in addressing the 
remit of the working-party, and evaluating information gathered so far. 

In particular; this meeting will address the issues of: 

a) Update on miscellaneous matters in progress  

b) 20mph speed limit for Lewes     Background documents attached 

c) ESCC review of Lewes on-street parking scheme  Background documents attached 
 

For further information about items on this agenda please contact the Town Clerk at the above address. 
     

PUBLIC ATTENDANCE: Members of the public have the right, and are welcome, to attend meetings of the Council – questions 
regarding items on this agenda may be heard at the start of each meeting with the Chairman’s consent, and subject to time available.  
Questions or requests to address the Council should, whenever possible, be submitted in writing to the Town Clerk at least 24 hours in 
advance.  PLEASE NOTE:.  As space is limited in the council Chamber, we would appreciate advanced warning if you plan to attend in 
a group; perhaps with neighbours, or to bring a party of student observers.  We may be able to arrange for the meeting to be held in an 
alternative room. 
General questions can be raised at our offices between 9am-5pm Mons- Thurs;  9am-4pm on Fridays – our staff will be pleased to assist. 
  

 

Distribution: Cllrs Catlin (Wischhusen); Dean; Eiloart; Li; Milner; Murray (S); O’Keeffe  
and ESCC Cllr C Maynard, ESCC Cllr R St Pierre, Mr Rupert Clubb ESCC Director of Transport & Environment 
 

 
Copies for information: 

All Councillors; Lewes Library; T/Hall Noticeboard; LTC website; Sx.Express; E.Argus; Sx.Police; N Baker MP; ESCC; LDC; Friends of Lewes 

mailto:info@lewes-tc.gov.uk
http://www.lewes-tc.gov.uk/
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Town Hall 
High Street 
Lewes  
East Sussex    
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LEWES

TOWN  

COUNCIL 

 

M I N U T E S 
of the meeting of the Working Party formed to address traffic-related issues in Lewes 
held on Thursday 16th December 2010, in the Council Chamber, Town Hall, Lewes at 11:00am. 
 

PRESENT Cllrs L F Li; M Milner (Chairman); S Murray; J Sinclair; Dr M Turner (Mayor – ex officio) 
also present (not nominated to serve on Working party): Cllr J Stockdale; Cllr R Murray. 
In attendance: S Brigden (Town Clerk [TC]) 
TIWP2010/07  APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE:  Apologies were received and accepted from Cllr 

Barker, due to a work commitment, and O Keeffe, who had a family commitment. 
TIWP2010/08  DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST:  There were none 
TIWP2010/09  MINUTES:  The minutes of the meeting on 24th August 2010 were signed as an 

accurate record.  
TIWP2010/10  PUBLIC QUESTIONS:  There were none. (No public or representatives of the 

press were present) 
TIWP2010/11  BUSINESS OF THE MEETING:

i] Pedestrian crossings – The Council intended to provide a crossing in Church 
Lane, Malling, but this decision had been revisited in light of a proposal to 
upgrade/relocate a crossing near to The Nurseries on the A26 Malling Street to 
provide a full pedestrian-controlled crossing, and a question regarding the route to 
Priory School in Mountfield Road.  Following a brief discussion on the current 
situation, it was decided to recommend to Council that crossings be installed in 
Church Lane without further delay, in line with the original decision. 
ii] Snow & Ice clearance from footways – Members considered the situation caused 
by ESCC’s unilateral declaration that Parishes should act as first contact for 
residents’ groups or businesses seeking the provision of additional, local, roadside 
salt-bins.  It was generally held that the ESCC policy was poorly-considered insofar 
as it allowed applicants to deal direct with ESCC should a parish council not agree 
to help with a request.  It was understood that: whilst it may operate 
straightforwardly in smaller rural parishes, larger/urbanized parishes may have 
some difficulty in agreeing to every likely request, and may not consider additional 
bins to be an efficient solution to their local problems.  Some parishes were 
understood to have already declined to support such requests in any way.  Members 
were keenly-aware of the problems experienced in many parts of Lewes but were 
concerned that the Council did not have the resources to actively administer a 
network of local roadside bins.  Further; they were mindful of the potential 
difficulties attendant upon obtaining re-supply of rock-salt, which become more 
acute as weather conditions worsen.    Councillors were interested to learn some of 
the statistics and practical experiences recounted by those involved in the highways 
service, and relayed by TC.  There followed a long and detailed discussion and 
consideration of several sites already promoted by residents and Members.  
Practical issues were identified and several ideas considered but discounted.  It was 
finally decided to recommend that Council set-up a budget of £3,000 from which 
grants may be offered to applicants who are constituted bodies, to cover the 
purchase cost of a roadside bin (currently £145).  This would leave the organization 
concerned to arrange and fund installation and first filling (currently £130) and 
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subsequent refills (£70).  The Council would thereby endorse such applications to 
ESCC.  A secondary budget of £1,000 was recommended to provide bins at 
locations considered to be important, but where no identifiable community existed 
nearby.   These would be owned and administered by the Town Council.  One such 
site, agreed to be in urgent need of a salt-bin, was Willeys Bridge.     
iii] Parking regime – Members were interested to learn of the recent preliminary 
seminar hosted by East Sussex County Council (ESCC) to introduce their 
programme for the next review of the Lewes scheme, and their chosen consultants; 
Atkins.  Cllr S Murray had attended with Cllr Chartier and the Town Clerk and she 
summarized the presentation that had been offered.  It had been repeatedly stressed 
that there was not to be a “referendum” on the continuance of the scheme, but a 
structured enquiry into the most appropriate refinements.   Atkins’ representatives 
had outlined their approach, and introduced their staff team and proposed 
timetable.  This process was scheduled to begin in early 2011, and Members 
reaffirmed their intention to hold County Councillor Lock to his earlier promise of 
a meeting before that process began.  It was agreed that a clear viewpoint should be 
researched and codified in advance of any such meeting, and Members were asked 
to submit individual views as “bullet-points” to Cllr Milner and/or TC by early 
January. 
iv] “Landport Fork” junction A275/A2029 Offham Road - A letter had been 
received from a resident of Offham, a regular user of this difficult junction, 
recounting correspondence with ESCC over the dangerous layout.  Members were 
asked to consider their view of the issues raised, and to resolve their position.  After 
some detailed discussion it was agreed that ESCC should be asked to consider 
extending the 30mph limit to a point North of the fork.  This was considered a 
simple and practical suggestion, yet one that might offer significant improvement.  
ESCC should also be asked to accord a high priority to a review of safety at this 
spot. 
 

TIWP2010/12  CONCLUSIONS/RECOMMENDATIONS to COUNCIL: 
It was agreed that: 
1. Council should be asked to initiate the early construction, by ESCC, of a 

pedestrian crossing in Church Lane, Malling; financed by LTC’s existing fund 
held in reserve for this purpose. 

2. Council should be asked to set-up budgets, and agree a basic policy, for the 
provision of additional roadside salt-bins; all as outlined at minute 
TIWP2010/11 ii] above. 

3. Council should be asked to agree the immediate installation of a salt-bin at 
Willeys Bridge. 

4. ESCC should be asked to consider extending the 30mph limit to a point North 
of the “Landport Fork” junction of the A275/A2029 Offham Road. 
 

 The meeting closed at 12:35pm

Signed: ............................................................... Date:   ........................................................  



Steve  
  
Thank you for your e-mail dated 14th January concerning various traffic related issues and 
projects. I will deal with each of the issues you raised in turn.  
   
1. Pedestrian Crossings  

 
I note that the Town Council would be willing to fund the construction of the two crossings on 
Church Lane near the Police HQ and Barn Lane.  The cost of £15,000 per crossing was an 
indicative estimate provided by Michael Oates and was very much based on our past 
experience of such schemes, however as each site is different and we would need to 
undertake some preliminary design work to determine exactly how much each crossing might 
cost in order for you to make a firm decision on whether to go ahead.  As I am sure you 
understand our design resources for the coming 2011/12 financial year are heavily committed 
delivering our main programme of works. We have had a number of requests to undertake 
additional design work and I will be in a better position to advise you as to whether we will 
have the capacity available to undertake this work during the forthcoming year at the end of 
March 2011.  
  
Turning to the two crossing sites on Mountfield Road and Brighton Road (near Clevedown) 
that you enquired about, these sites have been assessed under our existing policy on the 
provision of pedestrian crossings.  The site at Mountfield Road was included on the priority list 
approved in July 2009 but that on Brighton Road (near Clevedown) did not meet the relevant 
pre-qualification criteria and has not been considered further.  A subsequent request for a 
crossing facility on Brighton Road near Houndean Rise has also been assessed which did 
meet the relevant criteria for further consideration 
  
2. Footpath alongside C7 nr Cranedown, Lewes 
 
There are currently no plans to upgrade the above footpath. Any improvement works would 
have to be funded form an external source, such as a developer or other third party 
contribution.  
 
3. Traffic Flow At Junction of A275 Nevill Road/Spital Road/De Montfort Road 
  
Whilst this junction layout may be unusual, it does enjoy a very good safety record with only 
one slight personal injury accident recorded in the latest available three year period from the 
records available from Sussex Police. The visibility to the left upon exiting Spital Road is 
restricted by the presence of the building line and this could not easily be improved. Equally, 
the turns for De Montfort Road and Spital Road are very close together and, whilst it is 
understood that there may be confusion at times as to whether a south bound driver is turning 
in to one or the other, the driver exiting Spital Road should not make the manoeuvre until it is 
clear where the southbound driver is intending to go. 
  
In view of the safety record and the fact that the turn is in the urban area where junctions are 
not normally signed unless they exhibit a poor safety record, there are no plans to change the 
layout of this junction.  
 
4. Traffic Flow At Junction of Market Lane into Fisher Street      
  
This junction enjoys an excellent safety record with no recorded personal injury accidents in 
the latest available three year period. The introduction of mirrors is not authorised under the 
signing regulations (The Traffic Signs Regulations and General Directions 2002). As a 
consequence, specific authorisation has to be obtained from the Department for Transport to 
site a mirror on the highway. Any application would need to be supported with evidence from 
the crash record, however this site has an excellent crash record history and therefore such a 
request can not be justified at this time.  
  



5. Parking Controls at Junction of Old Malling Way with Church Lane 
  
I am aware that you have already requested  that this issue be looked at within the scope of 
the Lewes Parking Review. 
  
6. Landport Fork Junction A275/A2029 Offham Road  
  
We have had ongoing correspondence with a local resident about this junction requesting 
major improvements, such as a roundabout or traffic lights. The junction is extensively signed 
on both approaches with yellow backed warning signs on the northbound approach, SLOW 
markings, central hatched markings and Advance Direction Signs on the southbound 
approach.   
  
There have been two slight personal injury accidents and one fatal at this junction. The fatal 
accident was reviewed at a recent Fatal Crash Meeting with the Police but no highway related 
factors had contributed to it.  In view of this and the fact that the extension of the 30mph 
speed limit was not recommended as part of our recent speed limit review of the A and B 
roads in the County, there are no plans to extend the speed limit to a point north of the Fork.    
  
7. Grit Bins  
 
You asked in a subsequent telephone conversation who you should contact in the County 
Council concerning the possible introduction of grit bins. Please contact either Phil Jacobs 
01273 482987 (phil.jacobs@eastsussex.gov.uk) who is a maintenance inspector or Tim 
Guyton who is a Licensing and Enforcement Manager Tel: 01273 482821 
(tim.guyton@eastsussex.gov.uk).  
 
I hope this serves to answer the points raised in your e-mail. 

Regards  

Mark Valleley  
Team Manager -Transport Planning  
East Sussex County Council  
County Hall, St Anne's Crescent  
Lewes, East Sussex BN7 1UE  

 

mailto:phil.jacobs@eastsussex.gov.uk
mailto:tim.guyton@eastsussex.gov.uk
















NOTES regarding LTC discussions on 20mph speed limit issue.  
 
 

Annual Town meeting 29th April 2004 
 
ATM2004/01 TRAFFIC SPEED MANAGEMENT 

Mr Robert Cheesman, representing the Friends of Lewes, thanked the Mayor for the 
opportunity to present to the meeting.  He outlined the Friends’ involvement and 
gave background to the original District Council “Sustainable Transport” document.  
This had recommended 20mph speed limits and improvements for pedestrians and 
was generally considered to promote a “Better Lewes”. Transit times would not be 
badly affected and several statutory bodies were in agreement.  The Friends had 
formally requested 20mph limits and ESCC officers were preparing advice for their 
lead Member.  The Friends and Lewes Access Group proposed to campaign for wider 
20mph limits. 
Some general comments were passed: Cllr Borowski noted that as a visually-impaired 
person she supported such initiatives as “Living Streets”.  She noted that more 
pedestrian crossings were needed, especially opposite the Railway station. Cllr 
Anderson quoted some safety statistics prepared by Transport 2000, on the risk of 
death a scaled speeds.  He was keen on the promotion of “Home Zones”. 
There was wide support from the meeting for more crossings, paving improvements 
generally, and the principle of pedestrian priority in designated areas. 
The meeting unanimously supported the call for 20mph speed restrictions to be 
widened. 

 
 

Full Council 26th July 2007 
 

FC2007/26 ACTIVITIES OF WORKING PARTIES AND OUTSIDE BODIES:  
(a) Nominations were requested, to form a working party to address traffic safety 
issues within the town, in consultation with other bodies as appropriate 
 

It was resolved that 

FC/2007/35.1   A Working Party, consisting of Cllrs Barker; Black; Borowski; Dean; 
Li; Milner; Murray (S); O’Keeffe & Sinclair will be formed, under the Chairmanship 
of Cllr Milner, as Lead Member for Environment & Tourism, to research traffic-related 
problems in Lewes and formulate recommendations to Council. 
 

Remit:  The group will consider any matters related to traffic (including volume and 
speed) holistically across the town.  Recognized issues include the Kingston Road C7; 
Malling Hill and the A26, the Offham Road A275; Brighton Road; “secondary” routes 
such as Mayhew Way, South Street and Bell Lane, and other long-standing issues such as 
noise-nuisance from the A27 Lewes by-pass; a 20mph limit in the town centre; and 
pedestrian safety in Station Street.  Matters associated with traffic safety, such as parking; 
are to be considered in context. 

 
 
 



Traffic issues Working party 25th September 2007 
TIWP2007/01  
 
8 It was stated that the ESCC scrutiny committee wished to be “more adventurous” with 20mph 
speed limits.  The Department for Transport claimed that a Scottish experiment  - “Twenty’s Plenty” – 
had not been effective.  ESCC’s design team were investigating mandatory 20mph zone extensions 
which might include the whole historic core; the Pells; High Street and beyond to be coupled with a 
“hearts & minds” campaign to make Lewes a 20mph town.  There was a distinction between a 20mph 
limit (available to ESCC where current average speeds were less than 24mph), where signs and 
“repeaters” would be needed, and a 20mph zone which was defined at its thresholds and required 
traffic-calming measures which made it an expensive option. 
 
 

Traffic issues Working party 1st October 2008 
 
TIWP2007/02  
 
 20mph limit – no further developments were known, and there were no traffic-calming works 

imminent.  The Scottish “Twenty’s Plenty!” initiative was not legal in England at present, although 
the Department for Transport was researching this. 

 

Traffic issues Working party 29th April 2009 
 

TIWP2008/13 
 

 20mph limit – These long-standing proposals were in abeyance pending anticipated regulatory 
changes.  The Scottish “Twenty’s Plenty!” initiative was not legal in England at present, although 
the Department for Transport was researching this.  Another issue was the current requirement 
that such schemes be “self-enforcing” – ie based on existing mean traffic speeds.  Mr Oates 
outlined the legal distinctions and differing technical requirements for zones and areas – notably 
the need for traffic-calming within zones.  It was noted that Portsmouth had a city-wide scheme 
and was reportedly very happy with its operation.  Mr Oates undertook to ask his colleagues to 
provide the Council with an official update on the proposals, periodically.  

 
Traffic issues Working party 26th August 2009 

 
TIWP2009/06 
 

 20mph limit – These long-standing proposals were still in abeyance pending anticipated 
regulatory changes.  ESCC’s Lead Member for Transport & Environment had been scheduled 
to discuss implementation of a pilot scheme in central Lewes at a meeting of Lead Members 
during the Summer.  This would now be considered towards the end of the year, due to the 
recent publication of a new National Road Safety Strategy, and the anticipated release, in the 
early Autumn, of an interim study by the Department for Transport of the recently-introduced 
scheme in Portsmouth. 



Full Council 31st March 2011 
 
FC2010/123 
LEWES TOWN 20mph SPEED LIMIT:  
On behalf of Cllr Milner, who was on holiday, Cllr Chartier presented a notice of motion 
(NOM013/2010) (a copy of which is in the Minute Book) calling for Lewes Town Council to support the 
implementation of a 20mph speed limit in Lewes.  East Sussex County Council (ESCC) had decided 
to not proceed with a scheme, citing limited financial resources and implying that this could be 
revisited if a contribution were made by third-parties.  It was proposed that Lewes Town Council 
might expedite a scheme by providing the £5,000 funding estimated by ESCC to be required.  There 
was some discussion as to the geographical extent of the “scheme” referred-to in the ESCC decision, 
which was not clear, and general agreement that any such limit should be town-wide.  

Following a detailed debate regarding scope of the scheme, it was resolved that:- 
FC/2010/123.1 Lewes Town Council will open negotiations with East Sussex County Council, through 
the Traffic Issues Working Party, to implement a Lewes 20mph speed limit scheme; and commits up 
to £5,000 to implement the project, with details to be discussed including the extent of the area to be 
covered. 

 
PUBLIC QUESTION RECEIVED:  
 

Please find below a question for the Town Council. Given it covers both an item on the agenda and a 
matter of public concern I trust this satisfies the criteria. I cannot be sure yet if I can attend the meeting 
so would be grateful if I could be emailed the standard written reply on Friday morning: 
I am delighted to see a motion put forward to support the implementation of a 20mph speed limit in 
Lewes. Given widespread cynicism such popular items are on the agenda only when an election comes 
around it may help counter some of that perception if those Councillors who have professed support 
for this idea months or even years ago could explain how they have proactively pursued this aim, with 
particular reference to when formal approaches have been made to ESCC to establish if Lewes Town 
Council can help, as communication between ESCC and Lewes Town Council appears to have been a 
barrier. 
Further, having spoken to many residents and the local police regarding the speed and traffic issue in 
Lewes I would hope the debate will clarify whether the Town Council will have any say over how any 
money contributed is spent, and what public consultation to this end might occur. 
 

Steve George  30th March 2011 
 

ANSWER by the Mayor, Cllr Dr Micheal Turner: 
The Council has supported this proposal from its outset.  Since inception in 2007, this council’s Traffic 
Issues Working Party has the topic included in its remit and ESCC officers have attended several 
meetings.  Minutes of Working Party meetings are publicly available.  Most recently, discussions with 
ESCC and local groups promoting a scheme have been held by the chairman of the working-party, who 
is unfortunately on holiday at time of writing, and unavailable to offer an update to the matter.  
Principles underlying a 20mph scheme and ESCC’s position are clearly understood, and there is no 
“barrier” to communication.  Any contribution made by this Council would have clearly-understood 
conditions attached as to its purpose, arising from any technical or legal advice.  Consultation in such 
matters is the responsibility of ESCC, as Highway Authority. 











NOTES OF MEETING  
 

Between 
 

LEWES TOWN COUNCIL Traffic Issues Working Party and 
ESCC parking review project manager, with Atkins Consultants 

Reason for meeting To discuss LTC concerns over the parking regime and current review 
process 

Venue County Hall 

Date 12:00pm Thursday 17th February 2011 
 

Attending Cllr Merlin Milner LTC (Lead Member, Environment & Tourism) 
Cllr A Dean  LTC 
Cllr L F Li  LTC 
Cllr S Murray  LTC (Chair Planning Committee) 
Cllr R O’Keeffe LTC 
Cllr J Sinclair  LTC (Deputy Mayor) 
Steve Brigden  LTC (Town Clerk) 
John Robbins  ESCC parking review project manager 
Samantha Mohamed Senior Consultant, Atkins 
Liz Davidson  Local project advisor, Atkins 

 

Apologies  

NOTES:  

1. This meeting was convened to follow-up discussions originally held with Cllr M Lock and Roger 
Williams in November 2009.  Cllr Milner noted that the timing of the review (later than originally 
suggested), and the engagement of consultants, had altered original plans for further discussions 
with Cllr Lock and Mr Williams, and this was acknowledged.  

2. The representatives of Atkins were made aware of the public survey, conducted (in May 2007) 
jointly by the Town Council, Chamber of Commerce and Sussex Express.  

3. Members criticized the timing and practicalities of publicity for recent public meetings.  Leaflets 
advertising the first meeting (at the Town Hall) had been distributed only one day in advance, and 
one area had received leaflets three days after the last of the series.  This was ascribed to an 
unfortunate series of events within the ESCC office; a personal bereavement for Mr Robbins had 
taken him away from his supervisory role.  LTC members offered their sympathy for his loss, but 
were concerned that the absence of one person could cause a fundamental “system failure” of this 
nature in such an organization as ESCC.  Of greater concern was that ESCC did not intend to 
extend the series to address this issue; relying instead upon the second phase of consultation to 
make-good any inconsistencies. 

4. There was further criticism of the inconsistency in areas where the questionnaires had been 
distributed.  An example was that Cranedown had been included, yet Kingston Road properties 
excluded.  Residents in Winterbourne were known to have concerns, and it was claimed that areas 
had been missed-out by the Royal Mail - enquiries were being pursued on this point. 

5. The questionnaire itself was considered by LTC members to give disproportionate weight to 
questions unrelated to parking; such as gender etc.  Mr Robbins explained that this format followed 
ESCC policy, and was a feature of all its public consultations.   Members also expressed concern 
that there appeared to be no mechanism, such as a unique identification tag, to prevent an 
individual submitting multiple responses on the online version and that this could allow distortion. 

6. LTC members raised the matter of charging for public holidays, and rehearsed the background to 
this element of the charging structure; believed to be a mistaken assumption when drafting the 
original parking Order.  Atkins agreed to pursue this issue. 

7. It was noted that the contract for administration of the scheme was due for renewal in late 2011, 
and that the initial stages of the requisite procurement process was underway.  The next contract 
would be for five years, possibly with a two-year extension.  There was some criticism of the timing 
of the review, insofar as any “unknown factors” (such as may be expected to arise from it) would 
inevitably be allowed-for by prospective contractors in the form of higher tender costs.  More 
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clarity at the time of tendering would not offer this opportunity to inflate prices.   

8. A variety of concerns were expressed related to the enforcement of regulations.  Mr Robbins 
insisted that this followed ESCC policy.  LTC Members challenged the consistency of its 
application; citing several instances of ambiguity in a series of local anecdotes and observations, 
such as parking on grass verges and obstruction of access for public service vehicles.  It was noted 
that disputes were resolved by ESCC officers, not the management contractor.  The continued 
practice of Wardens patrolling in pairs was questioned, and the response was that this was 
necessary to address the vulnerability of such officers to abuse.  The parking regimes operating in 
Marlborough, Wiltshire, and Cambridge, Cambridgeshire (operated by the local branch of the 
British Legion), were cited by LTC Members as far more appropriate to the needs of a small 
market town, and it was suggested that these were investigated as models. 

9. LTC councillors proposed a reduction in the hours of charging; suggesting that a period of 09:30 to 
16:30 hrs would allow staffing cost savings that should more than offset any reduction in income. 

10. The matter of uniformity was discussed at some length.  It was stated that Lewes deserved a 
tailored scheme, and that it should not be part of any schemes affecting larger towns, such as 
Eastbourne.  At a local level, it was believed that there was too much complexity in the zoning of 
the town, and there were some unacceptable anomalies such as the situation in South Street, where 
users faced confusion as ticket machines in the nearby off-street carpark appeared to be the closest 
available to several on-street bays, yet did not issue tickets which were valid for on-street parking.   

11. Atkins representatives stated that they would happy to extend their final report to include the views 
of the Town Council, if these could be given in a concise, written, format.  They asked for access 
to the details and results of the May 2007 survey and it was agreed that these would be forwarded 
to them. 

12. It was intended that a second-stage questionnaire would ask more specific questions, and accepted 
that the distribution and publicity would need to be more carefully handled. 

Meeting ended 2:00pm 


	PAGE INTENTIONALLY BLANK
	Minutes_Traffic_Issues_W-Pty_16th_December_2010
	M I N U T E S
	The meeting closed at 12:35pm


	M Valleley repsonse re various issues
	C Maynard letter 30th June 2011re 20mph contribution
	ESCC Lead report 26 July 2010 re 20mph limit
	20mph limit notes
	TRAFFIC SPEED MANAGEMENT

	ESCC-Atkins survey form
	Notes of meeting with ESCC & Atkins 17th February 2011
	ADP45.tmp
	AGENDA




